CFSR/CFSP COORDINATORS NETWORK

Staffed by

The National Child Welfare Resource Center for Organizational Improvement (NRCOI) and the National Resource Center for Child Welfare Data and Technology (NRCCWDT)

Minutes from the Conference Call Meeting

Tuesday, May 26, 2009

3:00-4:30 PM Eastern

Welcome:

Melody Roe (NRCOI) welcomed all participants.

Roll Call: 
14 States Participated: Arkansas, Connecticut, Colorado, Delaware, Florida, Iowa, Kentucky, Louisiana, Mississippi, Oregon, South Carolina, Texas, West Virginia, Wyoming
Announcement: 
The National Resource Center for Family-Centered Practice and Permanency Planning and the National Child Welfare Resource Center for Organizational Improvement created the Building a Framework and Model for Child Welfare Supervision document to examine the responsibilities and needs of supervisory staff and develop an organizational framework to support effective child welfare supervision. 
This document is available for download at: http://muskie.usm.maine.edu/helpkids/rcpdfs/BuildingAModelandFrameworkforCWSupervision.pdf
TOPIC: 
Economic downturn

· Representatives from Arkansas, Delaware, South Carolina, and Iowa discussed how the economic downturn is impacting their agencies and programs and shared strategies on how they’re working to maximize resources.
· Arkansas: Mona Davis and John Zalenski 
Arkansas is using four major strategies within their PIP, including a communication strategy and strategies to identify and develop staff skill sets (i.e. how to engage families, how to work with community partners, etc).  
1. Develop and Implement a Sustainable Practice Model to ensure consistent and appropriate services are provided to children and families that lead to positive outcomes
2. Establish a System for Effective Communication, Professional Development, and Organizational Change to build a child welfare system that keeps children safe and helps families, respectfully engages families and youth, and uses community-based services and supports to assist parents in successfully caring for their children.
· Communication Strategy: how they can improve their work with other divisions within their department and with stakeholders in the community
· Strategies for achieving this include trying to determine what is already happening in the community – for instance, there are a number of meetings and partnerships that DCFS is not necessarily a part of that include key stakeholders and influences – these may be resources they could utilize. 
· Another strategy is to start inviting, or asking if they can be invited to, meetings of different groups within the community to share and educate them about children and family services, family needs, and let them know what’s happening with child maltreatment, prevention services, etc. They can share data and information, and then try and shift to a partnership where they can help problem solve together and target what’s particularly burdensome in their community.
3. Build Arkansas’ Service Array to have available, appropriate, and  accessible services to children and families based on their identified needs

4. Develop an Effective Quality Assurance and Practice Improvement process to ensure the consistency of quality practice and the flexibility to improve based on the data gathered through our Quality Assurance processes.
· Community involvement is a large part of their PIP and allows them to focus not only on the services they provide, but rather to step out and educate community members on what they do.
· Arkansas’ Deputy Director began to have meetings with Division Directors – closely linked to the system of care initiative, and to look at how all of the divisions within the department fit in with this strategy. This opened communication and provided opportunities for Division Directors to work with other divisions, discuss how they can work and communicate better. 
· An example would include the Immigration Committee out of the Director’s office. All divisions were struggling with the issue of translation services, and all divisions had a contract with the same provider – but all had different performance indicators on what they were expecting from that provider. Because of the meetings, they were able to collaborate and identify common needs as a department. This didn’t necessarily save money, but was much more effective.
· Arkansas Communication PIP strategy includes building community based partnerships in order to educate these partners about what the needs are within their own communities, and try to get them involved with meeting those needs.
· Examples of community collaboration and involvement:  The agency is in contact with a business provider of mini storage units – the storage owner had been having auctions for items left in storage units, and the agency has established a relationship that allows them to get first access to the products. This is now an ongoing opportunity and they’re making different kinds of contacts and partnerships like this within the community.
· Community involvement in the PIP strategy on the service array – they’re surveying community stakeholders to identify services that are available, and then going beyond that to identify how the services are organized. They are taking a close look at how things are used and how different services are organized together to maximize efficiency.
· Relationship with someone in the IT department – they’re looking at applications of social networking software and developing a sort of community warehouse concept. They’re utilizing a diverse array of resources technologically, focusing on what sort of work they can do upfront to address environmental concerns. The system of care example is because they’re getting additional funds to do intensive family work with an emphasis on prevention – tilting the practice model to prevention is a big emphasis.
· How services are used is a critical piece that’s closely linked to the PIP. They have many services out there, but most are either over or under utilized and not real effective or efficient. Being able to establish these partnerships helps identify what those services are and how they’re being used, and will allow them to shift to a more effective and cost saving services menu.
· Their work parallels with that of the youth services division, and new communication and partnerships will benefit both areas. This takes care of duplicate services, and makes sure that they stay in communication so that they have the best plan for the youth without stepping over each other’s feet.
· There is a DHS policy committee which DCFS participates which builds partnerships with other divisions–as each division has a designated representative. This is coordinated by the Director’s office, and the topic they’re currently looking at is cultural diversity. All divisions will share what they’re doing, and they will explore what the content looks like, what the needs are, and identify where there is duplication and how it can be streamlined to use each others resources rather than having everyone spend funds on the same thing. This is a monthly meeting, and the goal is to problem solve an issue at least within the quarter to then move on to the next topic. This is a concentrated effort to make sure divisions are working together on common and similar issues.
· Delaware: Keith Zirkle
· Delaware has only 3 counties, and a $3.2 billion general fund operating budget for 870,000 people – similar to that of a medium sized city. They’re currently experiencing the biggest budget deficit the state has faced. Businesses are closing or downsizing, and the unemployment rate is at 7½  percent. The state has developed some responses to this.
· The new Governor has toured the state and held many town hall meetings with citizens and state employees to talk about how to find a way out of the current situation, and has proposed a package including:
· stimulus funds from federal government
· sports betting proposals
· state employee (including teachers) salary cut of 8%, plus another 2% which is made up in their benefits package, totaling a 10% salary decrease 
· restricting travel 
· possible implementation of sales tax
· increase in income tax – possibly a tiered increase
· consolidation of school districts – they only have 3 counties, but they have 19 school districts and charter schools.
· Delaware’s agency is currently in a hiring freeze – and the positions that they can hire have a very intensive hiring review that slows down the process considerably. Travel and purchasing restrictions are also held to only critical mission activities.
· They can fill field worker positions, but not state office positions. They’re currently working four positions down. Some lower pay rate positions would qualify for general assistance if cuts are passed.
· They’re now in the third reporting quarter of their PIP. When they were building it they were operating with a $2 ½ million deficit driven mostly by foster care expenditures, so they knew they could not build a budget initiative for their division for the CFSR, and instead built all 163 of their activities in the PIP with very few budgetary items.
· Three particular PIP items have been directly impacted:
· Because they have a vacancy in the state office they are currently unable to implement a teen support group
· They are unable to increase the budget for Independent Living
· They are unable to add behavioral consultants for in-home consultations for foster parents with challenging foster kids
· At this time they don’t think that these items will necessarily set them back, and they’re looking for substitute activities to build into the PIP.
· A positive side of this is that it provides an opportunity for them as a state to look at core functions and organizations. Not only are state agencies having to go through that kind of pruning process, but the non-profits are going through it as well. Although forecasters believe it’s going to take several years to return to prior revenue levels, they think the CFSR is still on solid ground.
· Despite the economy, they have not seen a spike in CPS population, crisis calls, or foster population. They have in fact had an unexplainable downturn in the mental health population as well as the juvenile justice population.
· Although vacancies are taking a longer time to fill due to the intensive hiring process, there seems to be less staff turnover. People are lasting longer in their positions, partly because there are fewer jobs for them to transfer to, but also because they are statutorily protected on their caseloads. Because of this law they’re able to keep caseloads down: investigators remain at 11 cases, and treatment workers at 18.
· Caseloads are averaged statewide so there is flexibility to move a person when needed – although they’ve had to do very little of this. Another safeguard for this is an over-hire position – a complement of staff trained and available to help, but who are over-hires.
· South Carolina: Louann Sandel
· South Carolina is in a unique situation, as their Governor has not chosen to pursue stimulus funds.  There is currently a $1.5 million reduction package proposed, and with lawsuits pending they will not know until the end of the month what kind of budget they will end up with. 
· They have weekly budget council meetings internally with representatives from different programs to look at ways to reduce costs. 
· They had 112 positions that had either been created and not filled, or have been vacant, and as of today those positions are lost. Everyone at the highest pay band will be taking a 5-day furlough within the next month. They may need to look at further reductions elsewhere.
· They’ve been looking at all of their different contracts to see: where the money is going, if it’s necessary and to what level of necessity, how they could fund it better, what the effectiveness and best practices of those contracts are, and what different community partners are sharing. Some partners have even taken a 10% voluntary reduction in their costs.
· As part of their statewide self-assessment, which they have just completed, they’ve accumulated information identifying where the gaps are and where they can allocate their funds. They have shared this information with their community partners. 
· Their on-site review is scheduled for July 27th.
· Cutbacks have impacted travel and training, but have not yet impacted service delivery. Depending on what happens with the stimulus, they could potentially loose up to half of their employees.
· Ways to save on funds include consolidating meetings within the agency and with community partners whenever they can.
· Iowa: Wendy Rickman
· Iowa’s experience is similar to that of other states – budget issues looming, potential for losing a substantial amount of staff, some areas of staff have had to furlough a day a month, etc.
· Primary strategies:
· Better alignment:
· They’ve been under a hiring freeze – like other states. One way they targeted this issue was during a meeting with providers – who expressed hardships with visitation expectations and transportation. They have 99 counties within the state, and most of it is rural. They asked the providers to brainstorm suggestions for them at the state agency. Because of this, the providers had developed a curriculum based on Norma Gifford’s work.
· They’re trying to embrace the idea of better engagement and bringing parents in to front load services much earlier in a case. They have cases that can linger in the system a very long time, and are really trying to push the idea of giving parents the opportunity to parent as long as it’s safe. They can then draw conclusions from these interactions and share the results with foster parents, providers, etc.
· They have a community partnership program with sites available in all 99 counties.  
· They’re trying as hard as they can to control the things they can control – and not worry so much about those they can’t (like jobs). They aim to have some concept of working together on the controllable items – primarily family interaction. They ensure a common vision of what safety looks like, and give parents the opportunity to parent.
· Iowa has seen an increase on allegations of parents with some significant physical abuse occurring. They’re seeing the effects of stress, and this is having a great impact on the income maintenance side of things. Because of this they’re taking a good look at customer service. There are a number of middle class families strained, and these are people who aren’t eligible for services. 
· They’re refocusing on customer service and what that means:
· learning how to triage applications thoroughly

· sending people directly to general relief

· out-stationing staff to help triage applications in other jurisdictions

· about to go live with completely electronic applications, which will make it easier for people in other community organizations that want to help people apply for benefits

· ensuring workers are healthy helpers – helping them to stay focused and calm, and ensuring their wellbeing 
· Melody Roe thanked all presenters for sharing their thoughts, creative approaches, and good work in spite of all the challenges they’re faced with. The call was then opened up for other Network members to share their situations and ask questions.

· Connecticut: 
· CT has their PIP due in two weeks, and they’re in the midst of thinking about other initiatives in light of a recent retirement incentive offered. They stand to lose almost two hundred employees, including a number of key managers. They’re going to have to reorganize without being able to replace those positions. In regards to their PIP, they’re having to put in things that aren’t necessarily dependent on other resources. It’s difficult to plan anything beyond the next couple of months without being certain of what’s going to happen in the state budget.
· CT is implementing a practice model as the core PIP strategy and imposing some regional implementation. The overall strategy will remain the same, but they’re going to take a more detailed look after the actual due date since they’re not sure what the organizational structure of the agency is going to look like.

· Wendy, from Iowa, expressed her concerns that CT’s situation seems to be something that will happen all across the country. There are questions surrounding how to articulate their mission to other agencies if they’re going to be combined with them – this really forces states to approach things differently.

· Looking across agencies and figuring out how they compliment, not even combine, with each other is a theme that the Resource Centers are hearing more and more about – even at the federal level. Lynda Arnold asked if states on the call were experiencing this.

· Florida has been looking at a lot of sharing across agencies – but the way that they approach that to actually share services will be extremely important. FL has not seen an increase in the overall numbers of children entering care, although severity and public assistance has increased. Their PIP is almost approved, and they’re trying to lean on strategies that don’t have budgetary impacts, but rather philosophical ones.
· Liz, from Texas, asked if anyone has talked about anxieties once a PIP is negotiated – i.e. having the impact of the economy be such that they’re not able to achieve certain targets within their PIP – has anyone addressed penalties down the road?

· Delaware is still negotiating some of their measurements.
· Becky, in Region IV, shared that the region and Children’s Bureau are very sensitive to this issue, and they’re probably going to have to renegotiate after their budget is defined.

· Arkansas’ PIP is on it’s way to approval. They did discuss some of this, and have tried to develop their current PIP in such a way so that it isn’t dependent on a large amount of funds. Arkansas’ situation is different from that of other states – and the Governor is extremely supportive of child welfare issues. It will be in the years to come that they will have to make sure they’re prepared for some really significant hits. Because of the future impact expected, they’ve refocused and are working on redeveloping some of the partnerships they’ve had in the past. 

· A Network member asked which state it was that mentioned healthy helpers.

· Iowa is doing this.  They have contracted with people to come in and mix supervisory groups among units. There are protective assessment supervisors sitting with case manager supervisors, etc. They’re talking about what it means to be a healthy supervisor, and have asked staff survey questions like: how stressed do you feel today? or how in control of your stress do you feel you are? A lot of the stress was home related, not work related, and showed a very stressed out staff. This process started a year ago, and it was expected that their budget was going to be limited and not helpful from a stress perspective. Because of this they wanted to put something in place to better support staff. Their philosophy is that if staff aren’t happy and healthy, the families they’re serving suffer. People within the community now see the agency and staff in a different light, since they’re learning a lot about how to be better at what they do. 
· Lynda Arnold mentioned that this is extremely important – when working with agencies that care about people and families, we need to work with staff the same way as well. This signals to staff that the organization really does care about them, and can help morale intensely.

· Suggested future call topics:

· Colorado would like to have some people talk about their negotiations that they’ve done on their PIPs: how they accomplished it, what types of things have they had to negotiate, etc.

· Florida added to Colorado’s suggestion to pull ideas on how to watch for trends, and when things might be subject for renegotiation.

· A Network member suggested talking about successes, challenges, and ways to talk to external stakeholders about the inconsistencies and differences between the 90% monthly contact, and 95% CFSR. They’ve found that they’re not very successful in explaining this in a way that makes sense and instills confidence. Are others having a similar experience?

· Iowa suggested discussing the federal tool for case reading. However, they may be one of the first states who have started using this.
· Upcoming call schedule:

· July 7

· September 15

· November 17 – tentative date 
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